NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING
OF THE BROWN TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS
FOR THE BUDGET MODIFICATIONS TO FEDERAL FISCAL YEARS 2018
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT (CDBG) PROGRAM

Notice is hereby given that the Brown Township Supervisors will hold a public hearing on Monday,
February 7, 2022 at 7:00 PM at the Brown Township Municipal Building located at 22 Brown
Township Drive, Reedsville, PA 17084. The meeting is accessible to individuals with disabilities
and/or for persons with Limited English Proficiency. If you wish to participate and require special
accommodations, please contact the Township Manager at (717) 667-2531.

The purpose of the public hearing is to discuss proposed modifications for Mifflin County on behalf
of Brown Township’s Federal Fiscal Years 2018 CDBG Program. The proposed changes for FFY 2018
include the deletion of the Mifflin County Youth Park ADA Upgrades to Restroom Project, the
reduction of the ADA Ramps & Truncated Domes Project and the creation of the Walnut Street
Sidewalk Project. All previously approved 2018 projects adopted by the Brown Township
Supervisors by Resolution remain in full force and effect.

The Township is responsible for replacing all low and moderate income housing units that may be
demolished or converted in accordance with all Federal, statutes and regulations. This modification
will not result in displacement of any persons.

The public is encouraged to attend and participate in the hearing. Written or oral comments are
encouraged and can be directed to Chastity D. Fultz, Community Development Administrator,
cfultz@mifflinco.org, Mifflin County Planning and Development Department, 20 North Wayne
Street, Lewistown, PA  17044. All comments regarding this modification and the Township’s prior
use of CDBG funds must be received by Monday, February 14, 2022 by 3:30 p.m. Oral comments will
be accepted at (717) 242-0887 or at the hearing.
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